
820 

40 CFR Ch. I (7–1–10 Edition) § 1074.115 

(4) The state must adopt such stand-
ards at least two years before the 
standards first take effect. 

(5) California must have adopted such 
standards two years before the stand-
ards first take effect in the state that 
is adopting them under this section. 

(b) States and localities, other than 
the State of California, may not adopt 
or attempt to enforce any standard or 
other requirement applicable to the 
control of emissions from spark-igni-
tion engines smaller than 50 horse-
power, except standards or other re-

quirements that were adopted by that 
state before September 1, 2003. 

§ 1074.115 Relationship of federal and 
state standards. 

If state standards apply to a new 
nonroad engine or vehicle pursuant to 
authorization granted under section 209 
of the Act (42 U.S.C. 7543), compliance 
with such state standards will be treat-
ed as compliance with the otherwise 
applicable standards of this chapter for 
engines or vehicles introduced into 
commerce in that state. 
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